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South Harringay  Schools  
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Welcome to South Harringay School 

This is our first newsletter of the federated schools. We will now be 
known as South Harringay School. The first official day of federation is 
September 1st. All of the newsletters we send to you from now on will 
report on the life of the entire school.  

New Classes 

Below is table of the new classes for September and the name of the 

teacher that will be leading each class. All of the children have met their 

new teachers now. Parents/Carers will get a chance to meet them in the 

new school year.  The children will be addressing teachers throughout 

the school by their first names from September.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Dog 

Our school will be getting a school dog 
in September. The dog will live with Ian 
Scotchbrook and visit school each day. 
He won’t start any of his special therapy 
jobs until he is quite a bit older and 
properly trained. No child will be forced 
to be near the dog. If your child is 
allergic to dogs, or you would prefer 
that they do not go near dogs for other 
reasons, please let us know.  

 Thursday 21st July 2016 

Eid Fair 

Our Eid fair was huge 

success and we managed 

to raise £962 which has 

been sent to one of the 

charities that supports 

the refuges in Calais. A 

huge thank you to all of 

you that donated food 

and your time to support 

the fair. In particular 

thank you to our TA, Zo-

hal, for organising the 

event.   

New Logo and Web-
site 

We are currently work-

ing with a company to 

design a new logo for 

South Harringay School. 

The children and staff 

are part of this consulta-

tion. We will be launch-

ing the new logo when 

we return in September. 

There will be no need to 

rush out and buy a new 

Junior uniform. We will 

have a transition phase 

where both logos can be 

worn. We hope to launch 

the new website before 

the half term in October.  

Current class: New class name: New teacher: 

  Nursery Hadley French-
Gerrard 

Nursery Busy Bees Clare Doherty and Er-
ica Dover  

Nursery Lively Ladybirds Perveen Jamil 

Lively Ladybirds 1 Blue class Melanie Ahmed 

Busy Bees 1 Purple class Naeema Gajia 

Blue class 2 Red class Androulla Kyprianou  

Purple class 2 Yellow Class Caireann Conlon  

Red class 3 Acacia Kate Vickers 

Yellow class 3 Willow Angelo Okay 

3 Willow 4 Poplar Rachel Friend 

3 Acacia 4 Cherry Ayla Zafer 

4 Olive 5 Jacaranda Leigh Rogers 

4 Poplar 5 Magnolia Maria Slavovski 

4 Cherry 5 Sycamore Sam Dexter 

5 Magnolia 6 Acer Nancy Atkins 

5 Jacaranda 6 Oak Ffion May 



 
Start and end of the day 

Earlier this year we changed the time that children in Reception, 
year 1 and year 2 can be dropped off in classrooms to 8:45am. This 
has proved popular and successful, so we will continue with this in 
September. We will be trialling a change to the end of the day for the 
same year groups. The school day will finish at 3:15pm for children 
in Reception, year 1 and year 2. This will support those families that 
have children in key stage 2, as they will no longer have to rush be-
tween playgrounds to collect children from years 3 -6.  

New Governors 

South Harringay School will have a new governing body. It comprises governors from the cur-
rent governing bodies and some new governors. There will be more information about all of 
our governors published on the website in the new school year. The new governing body are:  

Tessa Parsons, Polly Haste, Karen Tate, Erin Stephens, Yuk Lian-Hearne, Keith Pullinger, 

Adrenne Read, Naveed Kazmi, Michael Taylor, Iona Desai, Kelli Arnold, Harriet Gervasio, Ian 

Scotchbrook and Heather De Silva (associate governor).  

Dates for your Diary: 

Summer term ends: Friday 22nd July 2016-children return to school: 
Wednesday 7th September 2016 

 

 

School entrance and admin team 

This week we have started using the Infant reception area for both schools. Amina, from the 

Junior office, has joined Sunny and Cristina in this area. All parents/carers will need to go to 

the entrance, on The Harringay Passage, for all administrative support. This includes drop-

ping off, or picking up, late children from all year groups. 

 
Summer Fair – Saturday 9th July 
 
The summer fair was a fantastic day! It was a true community event that was enjoyed by 
young, old and those in between. As well as having fun, we managed to raise £8057. This 
amount included generous donations from Anthony Pepe Real Estate and our local Santander 
Bank. Thanks to all of you that helped us on the day. The school would like to thank Chanj 
Hunt who tirelessly led a huge group of volunteers before, during and after the event.  
 
Summer Reading Challenge 

Don’t forget to visit your local library and 

sign up for the summer reading challenge! 

All children aged 4-11 are able to take part 

and those that complete the challenge will 

receive a medal and a certificate. The theme 

this year is ‘Celebrating 100 years of Roald 

Dahl!’ It is free to participate, so visit your 

local library and start reading! To complete the challenge, you must read 6 books of your own 

choice over the summer holidays.  
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